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This document is North Sydney Council’s response to actions arising from Precinct Committee Minutes. On receipt of the minutes, actions are numbered and 
allocated to relevant Council Officers for response.  
 
To effectively manage and provide clarity, all actions are allocated a status when reporting to Precinct Committees in response to their minutes. There are three 
categories: 
 
• Awaiting Response - action allotted to Council Officer - response awaited. 
• Open/Ongoing - action allocated to Council Officer, initial response provided. Matter ongoing and further response/update to be provided at later date. 
• Closed for Council -  

a) Sits outside of Council’s jurisdiction 
b) Response given by Council and awaiting Precinct’s reply 
c) Council has completed related works/tasks 

Note: These subcategories are only applied from 2025 onwards) 

If the Precinct Committee feels Council can take further steps, they can request Council reopen action. 

 
Questions or concerns re content of this document should be directed precincts@northsydney.nsw.gov.au 
 

Month Item Actions Council’s Reply Status 

November  Bins at Hayes Street Beach:  
Bins on Hayes Street Beach were moved to the footpath, 
resulting in washed up debris and rubbish taken to the 
beach, being left behind. As garbage collectors are no 
longer accessing the beach area, there are future health 
and safety concerns as a result of rubbish piling up.  
Metal pole remnants left behind that is a safety issue. 
Request to install cigarette butt bins on the Hayes Street 
Foreshore Park.  

Director of Open Space has discussed the matter with the 
Supervisor of Street Cleaning and will progress request for 
removal of metal pole remnants and also re installation of 
cigarette butt bin @ the Hayes Street Foreshore Park. 
Update February 2025 
A contractor has been engaged for installation & 
maintenance of a new cigarette butt bin. The most 
suitable location for installation of the new bin is near the 
existing bin location, in the garden bed. This is as installing 
the bollard on top of the pavers is not recommended.  

Open/Ongoing 
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  Shellcove Public Jetty. 
Raised safety issues regarding the ineffective lighting and 
dangerous stairs due to lack of cleaning of moss and 
green slime off the stairs leading from Shellcove Road to 
the Jetty 

NSC Asset Inspector has been asked to inspect matter 
with view to arrange pressure cleaning. 
Update February 2025 
The lighting has been inspected & as a result Council’s 
electrician has repaired the stainless-steel bollard lights at 
the entrance & another at the top of the steps. 
Prior to lighting inspection Council’s Parks team cleared 
overhanging vegetation from around lights & steps, spider 
webbing was also removed from lighting where required. 
Council’s Park’s & Garden’s team has also been asked to 
confirm the maintenance schedule for this area. 

Closed for 
Council 

September 05 Kurraba Wharf Stairs 
Resolved that the precinct should actively work with the 
Council to urge TAHE to address the Kurraba Wharf safety 
issue. 
Update November 
Raised a safety issue relating to the stair leading to the 
Kurraba Wharf from Kurraba Road and their lack of 
maintenance and dangerous state. 

The Director of Open Space North Sydney Council has 
emailed the Precinct on 10/1/2025 “I can advise that prior 
to Christmas I exchanged correspondence with Mr 
Stephen Hazelwood from TfNSW / Maritime in relation to 
this matter. Council's asset inspector also visited and 
inspected the site.   
 
I have requested a meeting onsite to confirm the 
boundaries of landownership along with required 
maintenance and renewal works.  
 
Myself or another Council officer will provide an update 
to the Precinct once this meeting has occurred.” 
Update February 2025 
The sandstone steps were cleaned & reflective tape was 
added to the handrail posts to enable users to be able to 
identify the handrail at night. 

Closed for 
Council 
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August  No actions arising for Council   

July  No actions arising for Council   

 


